
Newsletter 
 

14 May 
2014 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 

A very special welcome to our new pupils: 
tŀƛƎŜ /ƭŀǊƪŜΣ 5ŀǊƛƻƴ CƛŦŜΣ 9ƭƭŀ tŀƎŜǘΣ ¢ȅǎƻƴ hǊŘΣ Yȅǎƻƴ YƛƴƎƛΣ WŀǾŀǳƴ YƛƴƎƛΣ 
9ƭƭŀ-aŀŜ .ŀǘǎǘƻƴŜΣ 9ƴŜ {ǳƛǎŀƭŀΣ !ŀǊƻƴ {ǳƛǎŀƭŀΣ !Ǌƛŀƴŀ {ǳƛǎŀƭŀΣ 9ƭōǊƛƎ {ǿƛŜǊǎǘǊŀΣ 
IŀȅƭŜȅ ¢ǳǊǾŜȅΣ 5ǳǎƪȅ IŀƳƭƛƴΣ [Ŝƻ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘΣ Yŀƛǘƭȅƴ IǳƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ 9ƳƳŀ IǳƴǘΦ 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

Welcome to Term 2!  A very warm welcome back to Term 2.  Itôs hard to believe we are already half 
way through the month of May.  This term will once again be a very busy one, firstly it is a 9 week 
term and we have Assessment, Reports and Learning Conferences.  It also sees the commencement 
of Winter Sport competitions on Friday afternoons at Hagley Park, as well as the school and Zone 
Cross Country.  We will have 32 children representing Belfast School at the North Zone Cross-
Country next Wednesday, congratulations. 
 

Our Topic this term is Science based and includes ñPlanet Earth and Beyondò and ñWorld Scienceò; 
already a number of Syndicates have arranged trips to support the learning around the topic.  We will 
host ñScience Aliveò later in the term.   
 

School Speed Traffic Signs:  Some of you have already commented that our 40 km/ph flashing 
signs are not working.  We have informed both the City Council and N.Z. Transport Authority.  It 
appears that our signs have come to the end of their ónatural lifeô.  Our lights were one of the first 
installed in Christchurch in 2000, since that time the technology of the signs and control equipment 
has improved.  Our signs are only one of two sited on State Highways which means that NZTA 
manage the signage equipment.  Their failure and the fact we have controlled (by traffic lights) 
crossings means a review of their continued existence is now underway.  NZTA have assured me 
they will determine whether it is worth repairing the current signs, and until that decision is made we 
will not have any signs restricting the speed of vehicles travelling through the crossings.  I can 
reassure you that Staff supervising the crossings are aware of this situation and will be extra vigilant.  
I will keep you informed of any developments. 
 

Winter Sport:  As mentioned earlier the Winter Sports programme on Friday afternoon commences 
on 23 May.  All trials for the teams entered have been completed and your child should know if they 
are in a team.  If this is the case they will need to bring their practice gear on their allocated day and 
pay Donna in the Office $30.00, which comprises $20.00 for the Bus and $10.00 as a deposit for their 
Sports Uniform, which will be refunded upon return of the uniform at the end of the season. 
 

Staff News:  Mrs Ilisa Kearns will be leaving to go on Maternity Leave from Queenôs Birthday 
weekend.  We warmly welcome back Mrs Becky Beattie who replaced Mrs Morrall in Room 5 last 
year.  We look forward to working with Mrs Beattie once again until the end of the year. 
 

School Uniform:  As the weather has cooled, children should now be wearing the Winter uniform.  
The Warehouse are experiencing issues with stocks of some items, however if you have any 
problems please let Sally in the Office know so she can follow up with our SchoolTex representative.  
Please make sure you purchase the correct uniform items; a uniform list can be obtained from the 
Office.    
 

óWrapper free Wednesdayô:  We started last week with our ñwrapper free Wednesdayò in an attempt 
to cut down on the amount of wrapper rubbish that ends up around the school.  On Wednesdays we 
would love you to put your childôs chips, bars (anything in a wrapper) either in a smaller container or a 
snap lock bag (to be taken home again) straight into the lunch box, thank you for your help. 

ŎŀǊŜ L ǎƘŀǊŜ L ƭŜŀǊƴ L ƎǊƻǿ 



Parent Helpers:  We desperately need Parent Helpers for the New Entrantôs during Writing at 9.30 
a.m. and Reading at 12.10 p.m.  If you can help please see Ilisa Kearns in Room 2.  Thank you. 
 

Triton Security Services Limited:  The School has changed to Triton for our alarm monitoring and 
patrol services.  Triton are offering to our families a saving of 20% on their Alarm Monitoring Fees 
(special conditions apply and are only available to clients not currently monitored by Triton Security 
Services).   This can be for Private Residential or Commercial monitoring.  Free connection to their 
service, a free service on the alarm on connection (Labour cost only).  Three months free monitoring 
on connection for every 24 month contract.  Triton will provide Belfast School with a $50.00 donation 
for every successful connection based on the above terms.  Phone Triton on 366 6666. 
 

Peter Simpson 
Principal 
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Home & School Update:              
1.  Thank you  to everyone who sold and bought chocolate in our recent chocolate 

fundraiser.  All of the chocolate was sold and we raised over $7,000 towards the new 
playground.  A great effort!  

2.  Thank you to everyone who participated in the ñBunny Runò on Sunday.  The children 
had a fabulous time and this fundraiser was a great success. 

3.  Cheese Roll Ups:  Back by popular demand!  Order forms have been sent home today 
and are due back in by Friday, 30 May.  Delivery Monday, 9 June. 

4.  Ladies Night Out:  Thursday, 26 June.  Tickets on sale 1 June.  Be in quick.  First 150 
tickets sold get a goodie bag on the night.  

9ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪ ȅƻǳ ǎŀǾŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǿƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƻŦ ϷмлΣллл 
²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘŜŀŎƘ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ǎŀǾƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ 9ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǎ ƭƛǧƭŜ  
ŀǎ Ϸм ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ !{. IŜŀŘǎǘŀǊǘ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ Ǝƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŀǿ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ŀ ϷнлΣ Ϸрл ƻǊ Ϸмлл ŎŀǎƘ ǇǊƛȊŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ  
ƛǎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ Ŧŀǎǘ ǘǊŀŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜƳ ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎƻŀƭǎΦ ²ƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ōŜΦ  
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ Ǌǳƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ нт WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ǘƻ мп !ǇǊƛƭΣ ǘƘŜƴ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ р aŀȅ ǘƻ нр WǳƴŜΦ 5ŜǇƻǎƛǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ !{.Ωǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΣ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ōŀƴƪƛƴƎ όƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƳŜǘƘƻŘύ ƻǊ ŀǘ  ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ !{. 
ōǊŀƴŎƘΦ  ¢ƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜΦ   ¢ŜǊƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ŀǇǇƭȅΦ  

Belfast Community Network Updates:  
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мрǘƘ aŀȅ {ƛƳǇƭȅ [ǳƴŎƘ мн-нǇƳ  DƻƭŘ Ŏƻƛƴ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ƻƴ ло онофтом ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ 
aƻƴŘŀȅ мфǘƘ aŀȅ tŀǊŜƴǘ ¢ƻƻƭōƻȄ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ л-сȅǊǎ ό с ǿŜŜƪ tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜύ тΦол ǇƳ ǘƻ 
фΦолǇƳ  ¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƛǎ Ϸпл ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳōǎƛŘƛǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ōȅ .ŜƭŦŀǎǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ bŜǘǿƻǊƪΦ 
tŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ /ŀƭƭ ло онофтом ǘƻ ōƻƻƪ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ нлǘƘ aŀȅ с-уǇƳ bŜǿ DƛǊƭǎ DǊƻǳǇ όс ǿŜŜƪ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƎŜǎ мм-мо ȅǊǎύ  /ƻƻƪƛƴƎΣ tŀƳǇŜǊƛƴƎ  ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ 
ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ Ŏƻƻƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ рΦол ǘƻ сǇƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΦ  ! ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōƻƻƪ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ DƛǊƭǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ 
ŀ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ ƭƛǎǘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǇǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ϸнл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ с 
ǿŜŜƪǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŀǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴΦ /ŀƭƭ ло онофтом ǘƻ ōƻƻƪΦ 

CǊƛŘŀȅ ноǊŘ aŀȅ с-уǇƳ .ŜƭŦŀǎǘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇ όс ǿŜŜƪ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƎƛǊƭǎ ŀƴŘ ōƻȅǎ ŀƎŜǎ мм-моȅǊǎύ  wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 
рΦол ǘƻ сǇƳΦ  ! ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōƻƻƪ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƎŜǘ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴǎΣ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǝƴƎǎ ǘƻƻ ǎƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǎƻƻƴ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ мс ǇƭŀŎŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ƛǎ Ϸол 
ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǝƴƎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŀǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴΦ /ŀƭƭ ло онофтом ǘƻ ōƻƻƪΦ 
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Reporters: Amy Middlemiss, Lagan Edwards and Shanaya Wyatt 

Welcome to Belfast School  

Cross Country for the  
Seniors and Upper Middle Syndicate  

At the start of the term we warmly 

welcomed many new students. Some 

were quizzed by our reporters and 

this is how they replied: 
 

Hayley Turvey, Room 22 

How has Belfast school changed since 

you were last here? The old  block is 

not here anymore.  The new 

classrooms are lovely. 
 

Ella-Mae Batstone, Room 17 

How was your first day? I was a bit 

nervous but when I got to know 

people it was good. 
 

Darian Fife, Room 2 

What is school like?  I really like it, 

playing games is really fun. 

On the 7th of May the Senior and Upper Middle Syndicates participated in their Cross Country. The 
grounds  were mushy and difficult to run on in parts but the weather held off enough to dry most of the 
route. Good luck to the 32 people who have made it through to Zones!  
We interviewed some of the Cross Country finalists: 
 

Josephð Iõm glad itõs over!     Caseyð  The support was great. 
Zekeð It was very well organised.   Emmað It was difficult but I finished it! 
Weilandð I enjoyed the long distance.   Maiað I was ecstatic about completing my goal. 
 
 

A big welcome to our new students, we all hope 

you enjoy your time at Belfast School.  


